Dear Students,
I wish you and your family good health and safety through this COVID-19 crisis.  This is a real scenario that is unfolding in front of us which is applicable to the learning that took place in our biodiversity/microbiology and evolution units.  I hope that you have had a chance to reflect and apply this learning as the situation evolves.

Due to the changing nature of this global situation, there are a lot of uncertainty right now at all levels of the government and at all educational institutions.  We have received communication from John Malloy, the Director of Education of the TDSB.  A summary of the main points can be found below:

·  Schools remain closed through to April 5th, 2020.

·  Students and families returning from out-of-country trips over the March Break are reminded to follow the directions of local, provincial, and federal governments regarding self-isolation procedures.  A Fact Sheet from Toronto Public Health is linked here.

· The Ministry of Education and the TDSB have each released online resources to assist students in continuing to learn at home over the next two week period.  

o   The Ministry Learn at Home website is linked here.
o   The TDSB online resource website is linked here.
· The TDSB’s goal is to create teaching and learning conditions that will, as best as possible given the circumstances, lead to the successful completion of the school year for all students and to support students in advancing to the next school year and to graduate.

· Students struggling during this time are encouraged to call Kids Help Phone (1-800-668-6868).  The Kids Help Phone website is linked here.  The TDSB will soon be announcing more mental health resources on the TDSB webpage.

· The TDSB will provide further updates as they develop.

…end of John Malloy’s message.

Please continue to check our class website (macsciencecafe.weebly.com) for any further updates.  I will continue to post the PowerPoint files for each unit.  You can check the daily schedule to do the suggested readings from the textbook.  Please do take care of yourself and your families.  I look forward to seeing you all soon!

Mrs. Assim
